[bookmark: _GoBack]Dear Sisters, Friends and Partners of Tumekutana,
Call to Weekly Prayer and Fasting for Tumekutana
Greetings in the name of our precious Lord and Saviour, Jesus Christ.

In the past months, Tumekutana Executives and Planning Team have been having regular Conference Calls discussing and planning towards our forth coming gathering in South Africa.  We have been blessed to have an amazing Local Organising Committee led by our VP, Buki Hans doing the ground runs in South Africa.  

At our last call, we realised we do not have sufficient funds to cover the expenses associated with hosting such a gathering like this.  Whilst we have paid for the conference centre and boarding, we do not have enough funds to cover ticket costs of all the delegates as well as other conference running costs.  At Tumekutana, our help has always been from God and we acknowledge that ours have been consistently a journey of faith, and of God’s provision for every need. 

The Executive therefore decided to invite us all to a weekly fasting and prayers for Tumekutana.  Every Monday, we would connect in prayer from our different countries, that God would graciously grant us all we need to have a truly successful gathering.  Visas to South Africa are usually a little more difficult to have.  We expect to begin despatch of Invitation letters this week and for women to begin visa applications as soon as their letters are received.  We need to pray for this as well. 

We will be sending reminders to this weekly call to Pray and Fasting.  This would not replace the Prayer Letter that will henceforth also carry updates on the Planning progress.

Thank you for making this journey lighter with your love and companionship.

In Christ,

Jessie 

Jessie Fubara-Manuel
Secretary

